14 March 2005

Dear Jim:


Thanks so much for letting me know that John has been in the hospital, which I’m very sorry to hear. I’ve written to them to send my best wishes. I also mentioned that I’ll be in the UK in June, working in Cambridge and Oxford mainly, but would be pleased to visit them—if it’s convenient for them, and John is feeling up to it.

I’m afraid I won’t be able to attend the life-writing conference at Lancaster, as it’s scheduled at the same time as another commitment. Early Ruskin Manuscripts, I’ve recently learned, will form part of the NINES effort being formed at the University of Virginia—the Networked Interface for Nineteenth Century Scholarship. It’s all rather daunting but very exciting too, as the work will be kept up to best standards for electronic publishing, insuring survival into the future, and wide dissemination and use. The first workshop is scheduled in July, so will overlap with the Lancaster conference.

I’m trying to get at least half a year off, and maybe a whole one. I’ll have to keep my journal, Nineteenth Century Studies, going through all this, but if I can be relieved of teaching, editing will be much easier to keep up with. I will also have a Huntington fellowship next year, and I’m waiting to hear about a Princeton Library fellowship too. It’s been a difficult couple years, and I’m anxious to put aside some duties for a while to get back to Ruskin. 

We’re working too around my partner’s surgery, as Joe will have to undergo another total hip replacement—a scary prospect, as he wasn’t supposed to ever have to go through this again, but the last replacement has failed like the first. I’d give up everything to have that trouble resolved successfully and painlessly, but there’s only the hard way through it.
Best,

David Hanson
